LETTER TO YOUR DEPUTY

find your own deputy here: your deputy
Dear Sir or Madame;

We write to you today to express our profound concern and bring to your attention various facts in the hopes that you take a position that can make a difference.

On November 21, 2008, Canadian Prime Minister Stephen Harper and Colombian President Alvaro Uribe Velez signed a free trade agreement (FTA) between the two countries. Mr. Harper visited his Colombian counterpart in 2007, congratulating them for their efforts in promoting human rights. This compliment has had a disastrous effect. The measures undertaken by the Colombian government have neither fully satisfied the recommendations of numerous United Nations organizations nor the Interamerican Court of Human Rights; in fact for many months, international human rights organizations report a worsening of violations and the complacency of the Colombian state, when it is not outright complicity, without mentioning the context of impunity that governs over the so-called peace process.

The Colombian government is trying by any means necessary to discredit the work of human rights organizations in Colombia. President Uribe has attacked José Miguel Vivanco, Regional Director of the Americas for Human Rights Watch, calling him "a defender and accomplice of the FARC", in a televised speech broadcast on November 2nd on the Uno TV network.

This wave of accusations and threats to accompaniment and international observation comes at a critical moment when the paramilitaries have reaffirmed their power by multiplying extrajudicial assassinations, disappearances and written death threats and, in many regions of the country, actions against witnesses of paramilitary crimes is multiplying at the same rhythm of the armed confrontations targeted at civilian populations.

The violence and repression takes place within the context of negotiations and the implantation of free trade agreements between Colombia and Canada. As Canadian citizens, it is troubling that our government engages with and supports a government that has been denounced internationally and shows no will to end the human rights violations.

We ask you to re-open the debate on the Canada-Colombia Free Trade Agreement in the House of Commons and vote against the agreement, considering the grave situation of human rights violations and the absence of will of the Uribe government to improve the situation. 

We demand that the Harper government put pressure on the Colombian government to break it’s ties with the paramilitaries and their structures. We demand equally that the Harper government revisits its position on the free trade agreement with the Colombian government, in light of the social situation that prevails in Colombia.

We hope to count on your support so that Canada takes a position that stands up to its international profile in regards to human rights.

Waiting for an action on your part,

Cordially,

SIGNATURE

